Tees Valley Target Sports

Executive summary of Committee meeting minutes – 4th October 2022

1. Attendance:

Richard Frankland (Hon. Chair and acting Hon. Secretary) – RF

Pete Costello (Hon. Treasurer) – PC

Barry King (President) – BK

Tony Curry – TC

Barry Grimwood – BG

Mark Grimwood – MG

Paul Mallet – PM

Julian Sorrell (note taker) – JS

    Apologies:

Ken Hart – KH

Phil Hughes – PH 

Ron Benson (Trustee) - RB

RF noted that the meeting was inquorate. He suggested that the meeting go ahead with the proviso that any decisions be ratified by another meeting on Tuesday 11th October.
Agreed: continue with meeting and ratify any decisions on Tuesday 11th October.

2. Minutes of the previous meeting
Checked for accuracy page-by-page. RF stated all actions had been completed.

Proposed as a true record by TC and seconded by BG. Signed by both and minutes handed to RF.
3. Matters arising
RF said that these were all dealt with in agenda items.

4. Acting Secretary’s report
a. The story so far.
RF said that he is pleased with progress so far, but communications is essential. 

RF noted that progress was being made on electronic databases.

RF said that he has reconsidered how to get new membership cards out for next year and, they will be posted out as usual. 

Agreed: posting session(s) to put new membership cards in envelopes for posting.

b. Getting up to speed.
RF said that ClevPol has prevailed on Dave Pengilley to remain as holder of the club FAC and make the renewal.
The committee briefly discussed the number of firearms held by the club and their usage. Storage issues were also discussed.

Agreed: RF to ask LC to undertake a survey.

The Awards Night depends on the accuracy of competition data.
Action: competition organisers to advise RF of any missing from his list.

RF said that he has asked KH to produce a current situation report and arrange for the return of trophies.

Action: KH to produce a current situation report.

RF said that KH is to recommend NRA medal nominations as well as Ray Jolly and Sports Personality. RF said that KH would also be asking for volunteers to run a raffle and for the donation of prizes as usual.
Action: KH to recommend NRA medal nominations as well as Ray Jolly and Sports Personality.

Action: KH to ask for volunteers to run a raffle and for the donation of prizes.

RF said that KH will be producing a list of suggestions for 2023 competitions. 
Action: KH to produce a list of suggestions for 2023 competitions.

RF said that a Bulletin would be produced in October. He has some ideas for items including subs payments and an item requesting that people wanting an SSC card for 2023 contact him.

Action: ideas for Bulletin articles to RF.

RF said that renewals and returns was something that he has discussed with Dave Pengilley. 

KH and RF have looked at local venues for the AGM and have identified the North Ormesby Working Men’s Club, which has been provisionally booked for January.

c. Lawson Way post box
RF said that the current Lawson Way post box is unsuitable for people to post personal details and possibly money but the facility to receive mail is necessary. Consequently, RF proposes to open a Post Office Box. 
d. Security of club records and documents
RF said that the lockable cupboard in the meeting room was inadequate and asked TC as Committee lead for Land and Buildings to acquire lockable steel cabinets. 

Action: TC to arrange steel cabinets and keys.

e. Tackling the hazards facing the club
RF said that he had spoken to Dave Harbinson, whose full-time job is risk management, and they agree there is a need to identify the top ten risks and manage the organisation against those risks. The threats identified are:

· Loss of effective governance,
· Catterick/Bisley activities,
· Action shooting management,

· Relationships,

· Estates and linked finances,
· Effectiveness of training across disciplines,
· Buildings and estate management,

· Membership processes including data management,

· AGM issues, and 
· Management of Lawson Way opening - re finances.

RF said that Dave Harbinson has agreed to be Risk Manager. We ought to move to a risk based management with the responsibilities being clear to those volunteering to be on the committee. 

RF said that Dave Harbinson will be talking to each lead and be responsible for reporting back to committee.

Agreed: proceed with risk register.
f. Recognising service
The committee discussed the NRA Medal.

Action: RF to discuss further outside of the committee meeting.
g. Liaison meeting with Cleveland Police
RF said that he and JS are to meet ClevPol on 11th October.
RF gave a briefing on his legal opinion regarding the use of section 1 shotguns and long-barrelled pistols by persons other than those having it on their own FAC. It is clear that people cannot use high-capacity shotguns unless they are on their own FAC. The situation with long-barrelled pistols is more obscure but RF’s opinion is that they are to be treated the same way as section 1 shotguns to be on the safe side.

The training should consist of two sessions with a sign-off. The onus will be on the owners to do the training. Furthermore, failure to comply will result in being barred from club competitions.
PC pointed out that a section 1 shotgun will be either pump-action or semi-auto and queried what the difference is between a 3-shot semi-auto and a section 1 semi-auto. His conclusion was none and therefore we can train with a 3-shot semi-auto. Furthermore, a long-barrelled revolver is similar to a black powder revolver or CO2 revolver. We could train using a CO2 revolver.

Action: that TVTSC training on practical shotgun be given through the use of 3-shot semi-automatic shotguns and LBP through the use of black powder revolvers, CO2 pistols and air-soft pistols and by no other means.
h. Hand loading and the NRA
The committee discussed the issue of hand loading and indications that training may be requisite.
Action: MG to research the various issues and write a paper with recommendations.

i. Training issues
RF said that people are asking for more Moorsholm training events. JS asked how many needed training. TC said that we are duty bound to run training and pointed out that if people are asking then we can infer they are willing to attend, but we could ask for names. RF suggested that we could assess demand via the various forums.
Action: PC to assess demand via WhatsApp.

RF said that it has always been the same people delivering full bore SSC training. Some years ago, he had suggested uncoupling SSC training from the regular full bore shoots as he had thought this would be less onerous on the few, but this seems to have actually worked the other way and it disconnects the probationers from the normal shoots. RF suggested that we return to having probationers at the normal shoots and do ½ hour training with volunteers before letting them mix with the general shooters. 

JS was concerned that we continue to distinguish between supervision and mentoring. For supervision, if the supervisor is shooting then the probationer isn’t, and vice versa. For mentoring we just need to keep an eye on someone, and both can shoot at the same time. 
RF said that now that the NRA ensures that SSC cards are properly provenanced, we could assume that people in other clubs are properly trained. There was general agreement that this should be the case.

j. AGM and succession planning
RF said that the distributed responsibilities should form the basis of the management structure for the future, but this needed an amendment to the Constitution. RF suggested that he, PC and JS draft a proposal for Constitution amendments to be put forward at the AGM. This would be based on job descriptions along the lines of how we are operating now. 

Action: RF, PC and JS draft a proposal for Constitution amendments.

Action: committee members to ask friends to assist in the tasks allocated.

k. Calendar of significant events
TC asked if the date of the Moorsholm re-certification was known but there was no definite answer available. There was no other discussion.

l. Correspondence 

RF said that he had received an application to go on an RCO course. He felt that a stipulation be imposed that if attendance was at club expense, the applicant should agree to be RCO at least once in a calendar year or participate in a morning of SSC training. RF intends to speak to the NRA with a view to running additional courses.
Action: RF to speak to the NRA with a view to running additional courses.

RF led a discussion on waiving the 6-month probationary training period where individual members are members of other HO approved shooting clubs and paragraph T of the statutory guidance applies. Agreed to limited training before membership.
Action: where individual members are members of other HO approved shooting clubs and paragraph T of the statutory guidance applies, limited training can be offered instead of the full 6-months probationary training.

5. Acting Membership Secretary’s Report

BK recommended acceptance of all membership applications received since applications were last considered.
PC suggested that we reconsider the previous committee decision not to pass around the applications principally because committee members needed to be able to recognise new members and it might happen that we see something that would be prejudicial to accepting membership, but we hadn’t signed the applicant’s card on that occasion. This seemed sensible to all, and it was acknowledged that we hadn’t considered this before. 

Action: that when applications for full membership are presented to the committee that the Membership Secretary make recommendations regarding the applicants but that the full committee scrutinise the applications.

RF noted that one applicant for full membership would need to be reported to the police, as required of the club.

Action: RF to report acceptance of new member to the police, as required.

6. Treasurer’s report

BG pointed out that PH’s new roller shutter key doesn’t work. MG also needs a new key. PC agreed to action.
Action: PC to arrange new keys for PH and MG.

PC gave the following data as at 4/10/22:


No 2 a/c - £3,004.38

Land & buildings a/c - £30,014.44

General reserve a/c - £28,008.22

Subs holding a/c - £0.79

Total - £61,887.83

Tags a/c - £860.00


Expenditure included:


Rates - £55
Rent - £562.44
Landmarc - £541.51.33
Web domain name - £71.35

Ammunition - £1,595.00
7. Lawson Way
All agreed hearty thanks due to TC for the work on the car park.

8. Moorsholm 
PC advised that the grass was cut on 4th October and that more wire mesh has been put on the walkways.
TC introduced his report on maintenance work at Moorsholm and highlighted work to repair the backstop was the highest priority but that other issues are important because they are safety related.

The committee discussed the report, access issues and the relationship with our landlord farmer.TC offered to approach the farmer and advise of our intention to complete remedial work. RF said that TC should speak to LC first.

The recommendations in TC’s report were agreed. TC to manage the project.

Action: TC to consult with LC over contacting the farmer.

Action: TC to implement remedial works plan and incur necessary expenditure.

PC advised that he had noticed on Sunday morning that the security camera had gone. The covering fern had been replaced possibly indicating that it was a club member rather than simple theft. 
It has also been noticed that there was a chip of wood missing from the adjacent upright post and that seems like a .22 hole which has caused it. Possibly a negligent discharge from the upper area behind the firing point.

PC wondered if an ND by a member prompted the removal of the camera to cover up the accident.

9. AoB

The committee discussed transport for the traps and clays for future clay shoots. 
RF said that he has written to LC regarding the FAC and will speak to him regarding a truck. 

There was a discussion on the pros and cons of purchasing a trailer or pickup, storage, insurance & maintenance, etc. The discussion reached no firm conclusion. TC offered to speak to the farmer about the access lane condition.
10. Date of next meeting

Meeting to ratify this inquorate meeting – Tuesday 11th October

Next scheduled committee meeting – Tuesday 1st November

The committee reconvened on 11th October 2022, at which time it was quorate, in accordance with the Constitution.

Present:

R. Frankland (Hon. Chairman) - RF

P. Costello (Hon. Treasurer) – PC
B. King – BK (President)
L. Cook - LC

T. Curry - TC

B. Grimwood - BG

M. Grimwood - MG

P. Hughes - PH

Apologies:

J. Sorrell - JS

P. Mallet - PM
R Benson (Trustee) - RB
RF referred to the minutes of the meeting of the 4th October which had been previously circulated and presented each page for consideration. All the matters therein were agreed and adopted by the meeting.

Agreed: That all the actions and decisions set out be agreed and passed into effect.
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